Minutes of Bay Breeze Point BOD Meeting on March 15, 2010
Bank of the Commonwealth, 1901 East Ocean View Avenue, Norfolk, VA.
 

 

    I. March meeting called to order at 6:03 PM by President Vern Aunchman. Quorum established with 5 
of 5 Directors present. (Aunchman/Casey/Till/Baker/Closson)
 

  II. HOA Forum:  Nothing to report
 

 III. The February minutes were approved as corrected.  The secretary will review both the January and 
February minutes to make sure all corrections are included.
 

 IV. Management Report:  The drive through will be March l7.  TPS will continue to track storm repair work 
until all of it is completed.
 

  V. President's Report:  Aunchman will comment as the meeting progresses.  
 

 VI. Treasurer's Report:  Budget figures are up to date.  Prepayments of assessments in December which 
are applied to the current year instead of the following year as intended were discussed.
 

  VII. ARB Report:  Baker summarized the fence issue at 9641 Dolphin Run. The wire on the existing 
fence was not approved. A motion was made to write three letters to the owner, resident, and 
next door neighbor stating that the wire mesh is in violation of ARB rules and needs to be 
removed. (Baker, Casey-second, passed)  There is a pending landscaping project at 9733 
Dolphin Run and questions asked on an addition project at 9625 Dolphin Run.
  
Current Membership on the ARB is Jan Blosser (Chair), Kathy Renault, and Ernie Hubbard.  
Alternates will be Joe Wilson, Roy Miller, and Christie Cornetta.   A motion was made to accept 
these members. (Baker, Till-second, passed)
 

VIII. Old Business:  1.The BOD reviewed the 2009 budget summary.
 
2.Baker also reported on his meeting with Murphy Moore of State Farm. Mr. Moore 
recommended increasing the Employee's Indemnity Insurance to $25,000 from the current 
$10,000.

 3. Due to time constraints the discussion of the HOA Complaint Procedure was tabled to April.
 
4. May 17 is the goal for presenting an update from the Fence Study Group.
 

  IX. New Business:  The BOD covered procedures for returning or carrying the money owed to some 
property owners. To avoid prepayments credited to the wrong year, a motion was made to do 
away with the coupon books and have one single payment due by January 31 each year. (Casey, 
Till-second, passed)
 

     The next meetings are April 19 and May 17.
 

   X. At 7:45 PM the BOD adjourned to Executive Session.
 

  XI. Motion to adjourn at 7:55 was proposed and passed.
 

  Jan Closson, Secretary
